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A MESSAGE FROM ERNIE CRIST

A Cross Canada poll by a Vancouver based Radio Station on the day of the
American presidential election revealed the following surprising  (but
not to this Canadian) result.  

The question was - if you were a US citizen eligible to vote in the US
presidential election today, would you vote for Bush or Kerry? Keep in
mind that this was on the day of the actual election. 

45% of Canadians polled voted for Kerry and 55% for Bush whereas the
actual results in the US showed that 48% voted for Kerry and only 51%
for Bush. So much for the anti Bush and peace loving Canadians. As I
said, I was not surprised - indeed I know that if Hitler had held an
open and democratic election in Germany in 1944, that is when Germany
was defeated, in tatters and its cities ruined, he would have won such
an election and indeed much bigger than Bush did this week in the US.
You don't believe me? ...well you should - I WAS THERE.  

I have studied human psychology for a long time and know that the
greater the duress of a people and the greater their doubts the more
they will "rally around the flag" however tattered. It is in line with
the "my country right or wrong"  and they are the "out to get us"
syndrome. It is an integral part of human psychology closely connected
and intertwined with the "territorial imperative" factor of homo
sapiens. It also has a great deal to do with the brainwashing of the
masses which is conducted with great expertise by the corporate
controlled media.

As to the US election? .... I see Bush has promised to solve the Iraqi
and the Middle East problem. This is not possible and you have heard it
from me first. He will do no such thing - he can't. To begin with he is
not the one who makes the big policies, both foreign and domestic,
though he may think he does. They are not made in the White House but in
the corporate offices of America  and their think tanks. The man in the
White House merely carries them out more or less. 

This is about Oil and the struggle for world domination. It is about
American hegemony of the world. It is about control of the strategic
areas in Central Asia as outlined in Briszcinski's " The Grand Chess
Board".  It is about the poor of the world who are getting poorer, while
determined to get a better life. And since there are so many of them
they will not give up as the US and it's Canadian sympathisers will find
out.  

The US is in a state of crisis and this is permanent. It's economic
system based on the rich are getting richer and the poor, poorer is
historically obsolete and moribund since it is based on exploitation not
only of the poor people of the world but also on the most ruthless
exploitation of the world's environment and resources. It is no accident
that the US has failed to sign the KYOTO agreement, no more than it is
an accident that it has broken the Missile and Outer Space Treaty. 

The Moslem world, complex and contradictory in many aspects, is
currently spearheading this struggle. The world is in a state of
revolution which may extend over decades and will see fundamental
changes in human relationship. 

US Inc is in a quagmire from which it will not be able to extricate
itself except after it has been totally defeated by the people of the
world. Iraq is not the end but the beginning of a much wider conflict
looming. Let's just hope Canada can keep out of it. It will be
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difficult, however, with the number of Canadians who, as suggested by
the poll, appear to have difficulties determining their national
identity and their moral obligations as peace loving citizens of the
world. 

Ernie Crist 
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